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It is important to understand that several indicators of a diabetic emergency are similar to indications of 
alcohol intoxication or substance abuse. It is imperative when an individual presents these symptoms, it 
is recognized as a medical priority.  
 
Deputies must respond to these medical emergencies with URGENCY while maintaining officer safety. 
These conditions can quickly become life-threatening if left untreated. 
 
When encountering an individual presenting with any of the above symptoms, deputies must be thorough 
in their investigation and never assume the individual is under the influence of alcohol or controlled 
substances without further questioning and assessment. 
 
People with diabetes are often familiar with symptoms related to their current state. They may alert staff 
of changes in their condition related to high or low blood sugar and symptoms that may lead to a dangerous 
state. When a diabetic incarcerated person notifies any staff member that they are symptomatic, 
immediately contact health staff for an assessment. 

 
If the medical assessment is delayed for any reason, a supervisor (either sworn or medical) will be notified. 
 
 

For more information, refer to Sheriff's Department Detentions Services Bureau Policy, Procedure   
M.5 – Medical Emergencies and Learning Domain 34 for Diabetic Emergencies. 

 
 
 




